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Hawthornden Primary

Newsletter

August / September 2016
“Learning Today, Tomorrow, Forever”

Website: hawthornden.mgfl.net  

Twitter: @HawthorndenPrim

Dear Parent/Carer,
I would like to begin this newsletter by thanking all of our pupils, parents and staff members who have made me feel very welcome over the last few weeks.  It has been a very busy time in school, but also an excellent opportunity for me to get to know so many of our families in the Hawthornden community.  I am looking forward to meeting more families at our ‘Meet the Teacher’ evening for P2-P7 parents on the 13th September 2016.

I have been visiting and spending time in classes and trying my best to learn everyone’s names, as well as something that makes each pupil an individual.  I have been very impressed by the kind and positive ethos across the school.

Sadly, it has been brought to my attention that there have been a couple of incidents of parents using inappropriate language within the school grounds and in earshot of our children and also behaving in an inappropriate manner just outside our school.  This is unacceptable and cannot be ignored.  The police are aware and will support the school to ensure all our children are protected and feel safe in school.  It is crucial that all adults are the role models for our children and must behave accordingly.

If there is anything you wish to discuss with me, please do not hesitate to contact our school office to arrange a meeting with myself or the appropriate member of staff.  I strongly believe that working in partnership will always ensure better experiences for all involved.

Meet the Teacher – 13th September 2016
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Working in partnership with parents is the key to ensuring all children are happy and engaged in their learning.  Coming along to ‘Meet the Teacher’ will let you find out what your child will be learning across the curriculum this session.  Class teachers will also give each parent/carer a copy of their class newsletters for this term.  Letters have already been issued to P2-P7 parents regarding ‘Meet the Teacher’.
School Improvement Plan 

[image: image5.jpg]



Once again, our key areas for development fall under ‘Assessment Capable Learners’.  All the areas we are working on will link together to ensure that your child progresses through the broad general education, building on their skills for learning, life and work.

Main priorities include:

· Literacy

· Numeracy/Maths

· Health and Well-being

· Visible Learning

Our Improvement Plan will continue to be displayed in the area behind the stage – being added to and developed throughout the year.  Please take an opportunity to come into school and see this and also add a comment from a parent’s perspective.  Working together with all partners across the whole community will ensure that we meet the needs of all of our children and live up to our school motto ‘Learning Today, Tomorrow, Forever’. 
Primary 1
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Our new Primary 1 pupils have made a great start to the session, settling in well to our school routines.  The transition from Nursery to Primary has been very successful and I would like to thank all parents/carers for working with the school to help the children settle into school.  I would encourage parents to start to take a step back in the playground when the bell goes and the children are in their lines.  It would be very helpful if parents moved away from the lines to give more space and encourage independence.  Remember the P1 Parents Curriculum Talk on Thursday 8th September.

Visible Learning - Legendary Learning List

Our Legendary Learning List is now displayed in all classrooms. The Legendary Learning List was devised by pupils last session with the support of staff to help pupils work towards becoming ‘Good Learners’. The words help support pupils during the learning process by allowing them to focus on how they are learning and what they can do to support their learning. 
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Visible Learning appears on our school improvement plan again this session and we would like to build on all the great work we achieved last year and to create consistency and sustainability across our school. Our aim is to continue to develop Assessment Capable Visible Learners. We would like to engage with parents so if there any parents who would like come in and join a working group to take this forward please contact Miss Dolan. 

PAT PAL Day – Date for your Diary!

Our PAT PAL (Pupils and Teachers, Parents as Learners) sessions were very popular last session and we received some great feedback. We will be running PAT PAL sessions again this session and each will have a different focus.  The dates for our PAT PAL sessions are;

30th September (am)

1st December (pm)

10th February (am)

25th May (pm) 
This is a great opportunity to come in and work with your children on what they have been learning in class. We will send reminders out nearer the time with the focus for the sessions. We are really looking forward to seeing you all at these sessions. 

Our first one this year is on the morning of Friday 30th September 2016 at 9.15 am – 10.00 am.  
Midlothian Learner

The Learning and Teaching group in Midlothian, which Miss Dolan was a part of last session, have developed aspirational statements for all learners across Midlothian from Nursery to life long learners. These statements tie in with our Legendary Learning List and really focus on developing Visible Learners. You will see these posters displayed around our school and teachers are using this image along with our Legendary Learning List to allow pupils to reflect on their learning.
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Playground equipment

Thanks to fundraising last session from our Pupil Council we have managed to buy lots of new playground equipment. We would therefore ask that pupils refrain from bringing their own toys into the playground. We have had a number of pupils lose or have had toys damaged, so to avoid this we ask that all toys are kept at home.

Bullying
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During our Citizenship Gathering we have been focusing on making our school a ‘Bully Free Zone’.  We have been working with the pupils to help them understand what exactly is ‘Bullying’ and what can you do if you feel you are being bullied. Bullying behaviour will not be tolerated in our school.  We will be revisiting this regularly during Citizenship and we will be using the Rookie Rock Star songs to help support our work. 

Swimming – P4
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 P4 class will be starting a block of swimming lessons on Friday 9th September at Lasswade High School Leisure Centre.  We have requested that parents bring children into school for 8.35 am, so children can be registered and then walked down to the swimming pool for a 9.00 am lesson.  A letter was issued to P4 parents earlier this week and parents have been texted.

Parents from P3/4 have queried if stage 4 pupils from P3/4 are to attend.  This block of lessons are for P4 class only – stage 4 pupils in the P3/4 class will attend a block of swimming lessons at a later date and a letter will be issued for them nearer the time.  
Please be assured that pupils in composite classes are not missed – if they are to attend an event with peers in their same stage, then they will receive letters/texts to this effect. 

Diary Dates



9.9.16 – P4 Swimming Lessons start 
8.9.16 – P1 Parents Curriculum Talk (9.00 am or 6.00 pm)
12.9.16 – School Photos

13.9.16 – School Photos

13.9.16 - Meet The Teacher Evening

15.9.16 – Dot Day

16.9.16 – School Closed

19.9.16 – School Closed

30.9.16 – PAT Pals 

3.10.16 – Walk To School Week

3.10.16 – P5 Skiing Starts (am)

3.10.16 – Nasal Flu Immunisations

17.10.16 – 21.10.16 – October Holiday
Kindest Regards,

Susan Bowen

Head Teacher 
